Executive Director Update - Steve Earnest

• Facility –

- o Cleaning the facility "crew" continues to take extra care to clean and disinfect hightouch surfaces. It has become more imperative now that the conference center is open, and staff are returning.
- o Generator We received one estimate for a backup generator. This estimate is for \$64,000 and covers the "old" print shop and the conference center spaces. Alpine Electric is still working on two additional quotes. One quote is to include the Mid-Ohio ESC, New Store and former MVNU spaces. The other quoted will include the entire facility.
- Mezzanine/Records Disposal The maintenance crew and fiscal office have worked diligently to identify old records for disposal. I would estimate that close to 400 paper sized boxes are being presented for disposal. Later in the fall other departments will be reviewing their stored records as well.

MOCC -

- o *Events* during the month of August the following events are scheduled:
 - Bus driver in-service
 - Two wedding receptions
 - Locksmith training
 - ChemTech training
 - Numerous District meetings
 - New Store dressing days
 - Yoqa
 - Various Mid-Ohio & community meetings

• Fingerprinting-

- o We are still fingerprinting by appointment only. Most days the appointment book is full. According to our fingerprinting staff, they feel safe working in the environment that was created for them.
- Year-to-Year Comparison:
 - July 2019 266 prints, \$3,462
 - July 2020 178 print, \$2,802

• Miscellaneous-

 PPE - Mid-Ohio was allocated approximately 20,000 masks for its client districts. Our maintenance picked up the masks from the ESC of Central Ohio (Columbus) and distributed them to our client districts.